
From: mohammad akand
To: City Clerk Email; PL, Subdivision and Zoning
Subject: Protest to PUD-1979
Date: Tuesday, March 12, 2024 8:35:25 PM

You don't often get email from akand1@yahoo.com. Learn why this is important

Hello,

My protest to PUD-1979 as an adjacent property owner.

"Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St." and  "I want to state my protest and
opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently set for hearing on March 12,
2024""
 
1.  Name and residence address: 
    
    Mohammad Akand
    3137 Via Esperanza
    Oklahoma City, OK 73013
 
2. Identify the property they own that is near the PUD subject property.

    My Property info that is near PUD-1979: 
    Mohammad Akand and Salma Nisho Akand
    3137 Via Esperanza
    Oklahoma City, OK 73013
 
Looking forward to resolve the matter. 

Cheers,

Mo Akand 
(423) 619-4176 Cell | akand1@yahoo.com

mailto:akand1@yahoo.com
mailto:CityClerk@okc.gov
mailto:Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification
dena.smiley
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From: Lynn North <northlynn@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, January 30, 2024 2:14 PM 
To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov>; subdivisioningandzoning@okc.gov 
Subject: SW 29th between Sara & Mustang Development PUD-1976 
 

We Vote ABSOLUTELY NO, to the low income apartment proposed 
development off SW 29th Street, 10807 SW 29th Street, in between Sara 
and Mustang roads.  This will DECREASE our home value, while hugely 
INCREASING the traffic. 
 
Homeowners in Brookstone Lakes West 
3417 Sardis Way 
Yukon, OK 73099 
 
Sincerely, 
Lynn  
 
TruNorth Agency 
Sherri Lynn North 
NPN 8817794  
405-249-2910 
http://www.trunorthagency.com 
 

 You don't often get email from northlynn@yahoo.com. Learn why this is important  
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From: J. Chris Hummel <docjch@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Thursday, February 29, 2024 3:02 PM 
To: PL, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov> 
Subject: Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St. 
 

My name is Chris Hummel.  This email serves as a protest to a planned project near my residence, 
located at 15508 Laguna Drive, Edmond, Oklahoma 73013.  
My home is in the name of my Trust: John Christopher Hummel Revocable Trust dated May 27, 2004. 
 
I want to state my protest and opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently 
set for hearing on March 12, 2024 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 

J. Chris Hummel MD, MPH     

HUMMEL EYE ASSOCIATES     

Mobile: 405-205-4700 

Office: 405-755-6111 

 

 You don't often get email from docjch@yahoo.com. Learn why this is important  
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From: J. R. Emrich <jremrich@reroofamerica.com>  
Sent: Monday, February 12, 2024 4:23 PM 
To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov>; DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov> 
Cc: 'Kelly Work' <jkwork225@gmail.com> 
Subject: RE: Protest to PUD-1979: 3261 NW 150th St 
 

 Some people who received this message don't often get email from jremrich@reroofamerica.com. Learn why this is 
important 
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Addressed to City Clerk and Planning Commission, 

The Esperanza Owners Association (HOA) owns adjoining common area property 
to 3261 NW 150th St and is submitting this protest regarding PUD-1979: 3261 NW 
150th St. The Board of Directors for Esperanza Owners Association believes that 
PUD-1979 in it’s present form is not compatible with the surrounding area of 
3261 NW 150th Street unless the following changes are made to the PUD.  

1. I-2 industrial uses should be not be allowed. Industrial uses, including outdoor 
industrial operations and storage (both allowed in I-2), are not compatible with 
multi-family residential use, proposed to be permitted under the PUD.  

2. The access street to serve the Subject Property should be separated from the 
east boundary (with Esperanza) by not less than 200 feet. To allow the access 
street for the apartment complex and the industrial uses to the north to be 
located directly adjacent to the fence lines of homes in Esperanza would 
adversely impact the residents and the neighborhood.  

3. In order to allow a meaningful transition between the proposed apartment 
development and the Esperanza neighborhood, building height for the Subject 
Property should be limited to 2 stories and 30 feet within 200 feet of the boundary 
of the Esperanza neighborhood.  

4. Maintain a 100 foot building setback along the east boundary of the Subject 
Property.  

5. Require sight-proof screening to consist of a minimum 10-foot high masonry 
wall along the entire east boundary of the Subject Property.  

6. Require the exterior building wall finish on all structures to consist of a 
minimum of 70% brick veneer, masonry, rock or stone.  

7. Require a maximum density for residential use of 12 dwelling units per acre.  

8. Require dumpster enclosures to be separated from the east boundary of the 
Subject Property by not less than 200 feet and to be fully sight-proof screened 
with a minimum 8 foot high brick, masonry or stone veneer wall on three sides, 
and an 8 foot high sight proof gate on the 4th side. Also, restrict trash collection 
to reasonable daytime hours.  

9. Require installation of left turn lanes for east-bound traffic on NW 150th St. at 
the entrances to the Subject Property.  

10. Require installation of deceleration lanes for west-bound traffic on NW 150th 
St. at the entrances to the Subject Property 

 

Respectfully Submitted by Esperanza Board of Directors, 

George Browning, Jeff Wills, Skip Tangner, J.R. Emrich, Lindsey Hall Wiist 



From: Smith, Jeffrey (OUH) <Jeffrey.Smith@ouhealth.com>  
Sent: Monday, February 5, 2024 8:11 AM 
To: DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov>; City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> 
Cc: debra.smith0521@gmail.com; J. R. Emrich <jremrich@reroofamerica.com> 
Subject: Protest to PUD-1979: 3261 NW 150th St. 
 

I live at the adjoining property at 3036 Via Esperanza and want to file a Protest to PUD-1979: 3261 NW 
150th St.     The reasons for the protest are: 
 
1. I-2 industrial uses should be not be allowed. Industrial uses, including outdoor industrial operations 
and storage (both allowed in I-2), are not compatible with multi-family residential use, proposed to be 
permitted under the PUD.  
2. The access street to serve the Subject Property should be separated from the east boundary (with 
Esperanza) by not less than 200 feet. To allow the access street for the apartment complex and the 
industrial uses to the north to be located directly adjacent to the fence lines of homes in Esperanza 
would adversely impact the residents and the neighborhood.  
3. In order to allow a meaningful transition between the proposed apartment development and the 
Esperanza neighborhood, building height for the Subject Property should be limited to 2 stories and 30 
feet within 200 feet of the boundary of the Esperanza neighborhood.  
4. Maintain a 100 foot building setback along the east boundary of the Subject Property.  
5. Require sight-proof screening to consist of a minimum 10-foot high masonry wall along the entire east 
boundary of the Subject Property.  
6. Require the exterior building wall finish on all structures to consist of a minimum of 70% brick veneer, 
masonry, rock or stone.  
7. Require a maximum density for residential use of 12 dwelling units per acre.  
8. Require dumpster enclosures to be separated from the east boundary of the Subject Property by not 
less than 200 feet and to be fully sight-proof screened with a minimum 8 foot high brick, masonry or 
stone veneer wall on three sides, and an 8 foot high sight proof gate on the 4th side. Also, restrict trash 
collection to reasonable daytime hours.  
9. Require installation of left turn lanes for east-bound traffic on NW 150th St. at the entrances to the 
Subject Property.  
10. Require installation of deceleration lanes for west-bound traffic on NW 150th St. at the entrances to 
the Subject Property. 
 
Regards, 
 
Jeffrey Smith 
Vice President of Finance, Ambulatory & Provider Practice 
OU Health  
1200 Children’s Avenue 
Oklahoma City, OK 73104 
Cell: (908) 528-1795 
ouhealth.com 

 Some people who received this message don't often get email from jeffrey.smith@ouhealth.com. Learn why 
this is important 
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From: Melissa Keplinger <mkeplinger@ryanwhaley.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, April 2, 2024 1:35 PM 
To: PL, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov>; City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> 
Cc: Stephen Jantzen <sjantzen@ryanwhaley.com>; Grant Lucky <glucky@ryanwhaley.com> 
Subject: PUD-1979 Tronox Protest 
 

Please see attached. 
 

 

Melissa Keplinger 
Paralegal 
 

  
405.239.6040 
 

400 North Walnut Avenue 
Oklahoma City, OK  73104 
   

mkeplinger@ryanwhaley.com 

   

 

This message may be protected by privileges or protections, including the attorney-client privilege. If you believe that it has been sent to you 
in error, do not read, forward or copy it. Please reply to the sender that you have received the message in error and then delete it. Thank you. 
  

 

 Some people who received this message don't often get email from mkeplinger@ryanwhaley.com. Learn why 
this is important 
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400 North Walnut Avenue 
Oklahoma City, OK 73104 

405.239.6040 
ryanwhaley.com 

 

 
 

STEPHEN L. JANTZEN 
sjantzen@ryanwhaley.com 

405.228.2136 

April 2, 2024 
 
VIA EMAIL 
Oklahoma City Planning Department 
subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov 
 
City Clerk, Oklahoma City 
cityclerk@okc.gov 
 

RE: Protest regarding PUD-1979 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 

TRONOX PROTEST 
 
I.  Introduction 
 
Tronox LLC (“Tronox”) objects to certain aspects of the Application by Portland One 50, LLC 
(“Applicant”), to rezone 3621 NW 150th Street from I-2 Moderate Industrial District to PUD-1979 
Planned Unit Development District, Ward 8 (the “Application”).  As the owner of approximately 
seventy (70) acres within 300 feet of the proposed Planned Unit Development, Tronox lodges this 
written protest pursuant to 11 O.S. § 43-105.  See Certificate of Bonded Abstractor (300 Feet 
Radius Report), Map No. 3803).  The Application is currently set for a final hearing before the 
Oklahoma City Council (“Council”) on April 9, 2024, and Tronox, through its counsel, will attend 
the hearing to speak against certain portions of the Application discussed herein. 
 
The Council may also be aware that Tronox previously objected to PUD-1979 before the 
Oklahoma City Planning Commission on December 14, 2023.  Tronox’s objections, both before 
the Planning Commission and the Council, are based upon Tronox’s genuine concerns and doubts 
surrounding the Application’s inability and/or failure to: (1) limit and/or prohibit incursions onto 
Tronox’s abutting industrial property through the use of required buffers and screening; and (2) 
avoid disrupting Tronox’s business operations, including the Application’s proposed relocation of 
the driveway that serves as Tronox’s sole means of access, both ingress and egress, to its facility.   
 
In that regard, both the Application’s Design Statement and Master Development Plan Map are 
extremely thin in detail, likely because a developer for the proposed apartment project has yet to 
been identified by the Applicant.  However, even beyond the Application’s purposeful lack of 
detail, there are also substantive omissions regarding screening, landscaping, and required 
buffering between the adjoining properties that defeat the primary goal and objective of Oklahoma 
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City’s Planned Unit Development provisions, which are designed to “minimize adverse effects 
upon surrounding property…traffic conditions…or any other matters affecting the public health, 
safety and general welfare.” Article XIV, § 59-14100.2(A). 
 
After discussions with the Applicant, Tronox submitted a reasonable proposal to the Applicant 
designed to resolve Tronox’s objections.  The Applicant has not responded to Tronox’s proposal to 
date.    
 
II. Background 
 
The property subject to the Application is not zoned for residential use.  Rather, it is currently 
zoned as I-2 Moderate Industrial District, which is “intended primarily for the conduct of light 
manufacturing, assembly and fabrication, and for warehousing, wholesale and service uses, which 
may generate relatively low levels of noise, odor, smoke, dust or intense light…[and] may require 
good accessibility to…street transportation routes…”  The Application seeks to maintain the 
existing industrial zoning while also allowing for a multifamily residential apartment complex, 
consisting of approximately 336 units with either 1 or 2 bedrooms per unit, 14 three-story 
buildings, a clubhouse, a pool, and parking for residents.  Thus, based upon the Application’s 
proposed combination of residential and non-residential (industrial) uses between adjoining and 
proximate properties, Oklahoma City’s ordinances require a smooth transition using physical 
buffers between uses in order to avoid the potential for intrusive activity relative to the residential 
environment.  See Article XI, § 59-11250(G). The Application, as discussed below, fails in this 
respect. 
 
Tronox owns approximately 70 acres of property that abuts the proposed development to the north 
and contains numerous buildings, facilities, improvements, lakes, ponds, and wooded areas 
throughout the acreage.  Tronox’s “Tech Center” is primarily a research and development facility 
but also contains business support activities, such as accounting, sales, technical services, and 
information technology.  The Tech Center has operated at its current location for over 60 years, 
beginning in August 1963.  In terms of employees, the Tech Center has approximately 110 
employees attached to the facility with an average of 60 employees on site each weekday.  The 
Tech Center also receives truck deliveries for operations and business supplies almost daily.  
Tronox’s employees enjoy the pastoral setting of the Tech Center and its lakes, ponds, and wooded 
areas located on the undeveloped portions of the property.   
 
Tronox previously owned the 100-plus acres to the south of its current property, including the 23-
acres that are the subject of the Application.  In 2008, Tronox sold the property to Lone Oak 
Investments, LLC (“Lone Oak”) by Special Warranty Deed.  As part of the sale, Tronox and Lone 
Oak entered into a Declaration of Easements, Covenants and Restrictions that burdened Lone 
Oak’s property with several easements for the benefit of Tronox.  See Exhibit 1.  For instance, 
Lone Oak granted Tronox a perpetual easement for the reasonable access, ingress, and egress, for 
passage of vehicles to Tronox’s adjoining property.  Lone Oak was also required to construct a 
wrought iron fence on the property line between its property and Tronox’s, no later than the 
commencement of the development of Lone Oak’s property.   These restrictions and covenants run 
with the land and burden all subsequent owners, including the Applicant.  In 2021, Lone Oak sold 
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a portion of the land that is the subject of the Application to its related entity Portland One 50, 
LLC, subject to the above restrictions. 
 
III. Tronox’s Objections to the Application 
 
While the Council cannot impose or enforce private easements between adjoining landowners, it 
does have the authority to impose or enforce Oklahoma City’s Municipal Code relative to a 
Planned Unit Development District, particularly those relating to buffers and screening.   
 
Tronox seeks to avoid and/or limit and/or prohibit incursions onto its property from the proposed 
multifamily apartment development reflected in PUD-1979.  Tronox’s concerns are both public 
safety concerns and concerns over increased liabilities if the public and/or future apartment 
residents or guests ignore facility boundaries and are injured while trespassing on Tronox’s facility 
grounds.1  Tronox fears the very close proximity of a large pond and the proposed gate access to 
the development will only exacerbate trespassing.  Tronox seeks to avoid any blurring of lines 
between the two properties and their uses, such that any member of the public would have to guess 
where the Applicant’s residential property ends and Tronox’s industrial property begins, which is 
why Tronox in 2008 burdened the property with the obligation to construct a wrought iron fence 
along the property line no later than the development of the property.  The Applicant has ignored 
this requirement in its Application. 
 
Specifically, neither the Application’s Design Statement nor Master Development Plan addresses 
any fencing or screening along the northern part of the subject property that touches Tronox’s 
property line.2  Not only is the Applicant required to do so under the Declaration but Oklahoma 
City’s Municipal Code also requires the Design Statement to include a “description of screening 
and landscaping for the development, including any required buffering as referenced by Article 
XI, Landscaping and Screening Regulations, of this chapter.”  Id. at § 59-14150(B)(1)(a)(18).  
Similarly, the Master Development Plan Map for PUD-1979 must also include a graphic 
representation of the “[g]eneral location of landscaping in common areas, parking areas, and 
landscaping buffering as required by Article XI, Landscaping and Screening Regulations, of this 
Chapter.”  Id. at § 59-14150(B)(2)(a)(2)(vi).  It must also “show the relationship of the PUD to 
abutting properties such as commitments to landscaping, screening, earthen berms or similar 
techniques to: (a) Create a visual transition to landscaping to adjoining lots and developments; (b) 
Screen incompatible uses; (c) Minimize any negative impact of the development on adjacent sites 
and roadways.”  Id. at § 59-14200.4(C)(1)(a)-(c) (emphasis added).   
 
Article XI, cited above, requires “residential buffers and screening…to create a smooth transition 
between residential and non-residential areas by providing an attractive physical buffer between 
these uses.”  § 59-11250(G).  “Such buffering and screening minimizes the potential for…intrusive 
activity relative to the residential environment.”  Id. (emphasis added).  Tronox requests that the 
Applicant should be required to include wrought iron fencing that complies with the Declaration 

 
1 A stated land use objective of PUD’s is to “[m]inimize adverse effects on surrounding property” or “any other matters 
affecting the public health, safety and general welfare.”  Article XIV, § 14200.2(A).   
2 The Applicant’s Design Statement only addresses fencing where adjacent to a residential use, which would be to the 
east of the development.  See Section 9.4.   
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along the length of its northern boundary with Tronox in order to minimize the potential for 
intrusive activity and for the safety of the public.   
 
With respect to landscape buffering, the Oklahoma City Planning Commission Staff Report 
required a 25-foot landscape buffer “along the east boundary, as well as where an industrial use 
abuts a residential use.”Section III(B)(9)(b). As noted therein, Section 9.2 of the Application 
contained a similar requirement.  Since the express purpose of the Application is to allow a 
residential development next to an industrial district, Tronox additionally requests that the 
Applicant be required to include a 25-foot landscaped buffer along the property line shared with 
Tronox, with details reasonably acceptable to Tronox as to how dense the landscaped buffering 
will be, what the spacing will be like, etc. 
 
Finally, the driveway that leads to Tronox’s Tech Center from NW 150th street – for which Tronox 
has a perpetual easement for reasonable access, ingress, and egress over and upon the Applicant’s 
property for the passage of motor vehicles (including without limitation delivery trucks and 
passenger vehicles) and pedestrians to and from Tronox’s property and NW 150th Street – is 
Tronox’s sole means of access to its property.  Accordingly, Tronox does not want the location of 
that driveway to be a mere afterthought, as it is currently reflected in the conceptual design.  A 
driveway for access to Tronox’s facility that runs through or near a residential parking lot and 
neighborhood housing an unknown number of people will not only increase safety risks but also 
be a nuisance to apartment residents/guests and Tronox’s personnel.  A driveway placement located 
too close to the residential development may also impact Tronox’s ease of ingress/egress as well 
as public perception and/confusion relative to Tronox’s facility and whether it is part of the 
residential development.  As previously stated, the Tech Center receives truck deliveries for 
operations and business supplies almost daily, all of whom use the driveway for access to and from 
Tronox.  Thus, the proposed driveway should be relocated from the location currently depicted for 
it in the Applicant’s conceptual design to an area west of the proposed development to the general 
location and orientation depicted on the attached Exhibit 2.  Further, the relocated driveway would 
include a terminus at a four-way stoplight on 150th Street to align with Columbia Drive on the 
south side of 150th Street, which leads to Crossings.       
 
IV.   Summary of Tronox’s Requests 
 

(a) Tronox respectfully requests that the Applicant should be required to including fencing 
along the length of the northern boundary it shares with Tronox; 

(b) Tronox respectfully requests that the Applicant be required to include a 25-foot 
landscaped buffer along the property line shared with Tronox, with details reasonably 
acceptable to Tronox as to how dense the landscaped buffering will be, what the spacing 
will be like, etc.; and  

(c) Tronox respectfully requests that the driveway reflected in the Applicant’s conceptual 
design be relocated from the location currently depicted for it therein to an area west of the 
proposed development to the general location and orientation depicted on the attached 
Exhibit 2.  Further, the relocated driveway would include a terminus at a four-way stoplight 
on 150th Street to align with Columbia Drive on the south side of 150th Street, which leads 
to Crossings.    
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Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Stephen L. Jantzen 
FOR THE FIRM 
 
Encl. 
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1
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EXHIBIT

2



Proposed Relocated Tronox
Tech Center Entrance Drive

(location and orientation
approximate)

(gate/card key entrance to be
located on property line)

Fence + Landscape
Barrier

Four Way Stoplight



From: mohammad akand
To: City Clerk Email; PL, Subdivision and Zoning
Subject: Protest to PUD-1979
Date: Tuesday, March 12, 2024 8:35:25 PM

You don't often get email from akand1@yahoo.com. Learn why this is important

Hello,

My protest to PUD-1979 as an adjacent property owner.

"Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St." and  "I want to state my protest and
opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently set for hearing on March 12,
2024""
 
1.  Name and residence address: 
    
    Mohammad Akand
    3137 Via Esperanza
    Oklahoma City, OK 73013
 
2. Identify the property they own that is near the PUD subject property.

    My Property info that is near PUD-1979: 
    Mohammad Akand and Salma Nisho Akand
    3137 Via Esperanza
    Oklahoma City, OK 73013
 
Looking forward to resolve the matter. 

Cheers,

Mo Akand 
(423) 619-4176 Cell | akand1@yahoo.com

mailto:akand1@yahoo.com
mailto:CityClerk@okc.gov
mailto:Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov
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From: mohammad akand <akand1@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Sunday, February 18, 2024 12:25 PM 
To: DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov>; City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> 
Subject: Protest to PUD-1979 
 

Hello, 
 
My protest to PUD-1979 as an adjacent property owner. 
 
"Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St." and  "I want to state my protest and 
opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently set for hearing on March 12, 
2024"" 
  
1.  Name and residence address:  
     
    Mohammad Akand 
    3137 Via Esperanza 
    Oklahoma City, OK 73013 
  
2. Identify the property they own that is near the PUD subject property. 
 

    My Property info that is near PUD-1979:  

    Mohammad Akand and Salma Nisho Akand 

    3137 Via Esperanza 
    Oklahoma City, OK 73013 
  
 
I am hoping the issue will be resolved in an amicable manner. 
 
Cheers, 
 
Mo Akand  
(423) 619-4176 Cell | akand1@yahoo.com 

 

 You don't often get email from akand1@yahoo.com. Learn why this is important  
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From: moses tita <mntita@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Thursday, February 29, 2024 1:35 PM 
To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> 
Subject: PUD - 1979 
 

My Name is  Moses Tita,  My address is 3112 Via Esperanza, Edmond, OK 73013. 
 
I Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St." and  "I want to state my protest and 
opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently set for hearing on March 12, 
2024. 
This is for the construction of the Apartment complex next to our edition. 
 
Thank you. 
Moses Tita, Home Owner at Esperanza  

•  
•  
•  
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Some people who received this message don't often get email from rsamples@rsamples.com. Learn why this is
important

From: Jones, Sharon D on behalf of City Clerk Email
To: Smiley, Dena L
Subject: FW: Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St.
Date: Wednesday, February 28, 2024 7:24:45 AM

 
 
From: Ryan Samples <rsamples@rsamples.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2024 7:35 PM
To: PL, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov>; City Clerk Email
<CityClerk@okc.gov>
Subject: Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St.
 

I am writing to express my protest and opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St.,
currently set for hearing on April 9th.
 
Property Information:
I am writing on behalf of ESCONDIDO LLC, of which I am the Manager.
ESCONDIDO LLC owns the following properties near the PUD subject property:

3200 Via Esperanza, Edmond, OK 73132
3213 Via Esperanza, Edmond, OK 73013

 
Reasons for Protest:
I am opposed to PUD-1979 for the following reasons:
 

Incompatible land uses: The PUD proposes to allow I-2 industrial uses, including outdoor
industrial operations and storage, which are not compatible with the proposed multi-family
residential use. These industrial activities can generate noise, traffic, pollution, and other
nuisances that are detrimental to the quality of life for residents in the surrounding
neighborhood.
Unwanted proximity of access street and industrial uses: The PUD proposes to locate the
access street for the apartment complex and the industrial uses directly adjacent to the fence
lines of homes in Esperanza. This close proximity would have an adverse impact on residents
by increasing noise, traffic, and potential safety hazards.
Excessive building height: The PUD proposes building heights that are excessive for the area.
Limiting the building height to 2 stories and 30 feet within 200 feet of the Esperanza
neighborhood would allow for a more appropriate transition between the development and
the existing residential area.
Lack of building setback: The PUD does not include a sufficient building setback from the east
boundary of the property. Maintaining a 100-foot setback would help to minimize the
negative visual and noise impacts on the neighboring homes.
Inadequate visual screening: The PUD lacks proper visual screening measures. Requiring a
minimum 10-foot high masonry wall along the entire east boundary would help to shield the
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residents from the industrial uses and the apartment complex.
Subpar building materials: The PUD does not specify high-quality building materials. Requiring
a minimum of 70% brick veneer, masonry, rock, or stone for the exterior building walls would
improve the overall aesthetics of the development and better match the surrounding
neighborhood.
Excessive residential density: The PUD proposes a residential density that is too high for the
area. Limiting the density to 12 dwelling units per acre would create a more livable
environment for residents and reduce potential traffic congestion.
Poor dumpster placement and management: The PUD does not adequately address the
placement and management of dumpsters. Requiring them to be separated from the east
boundary by 200 feet, fully enclosed with an 8-foot high wall on three sides and a gate on the
fourth, and restricting trash collection to reasonable hours would help to mitigate noise,
odors, and visual blight.
Missing left turn lanes: The PUD does not include left turn lanes for eastbound traffic entering
the property from NW 150th St. This omission could lead to traffic congestion and safety
hazards.
Missing deceleration lanes: The PUD does not include deceleration lanes for westbound traffic
entering the property from NW 150th St. This could cause traffic flow issues and potentially
lead to rear-end collisions.

 
I urge you to consider these concerns and reject PUD-1979 in its current form.
 
Thank you for considering my protest.
 
Sincerely,
 
Ryan Samples
Manager, ESCONDIDO LLC
 
 
 



From: Steve Hamilton <steve.hamilton67@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Monday, February 12, 2024 7:38 PM 
To: DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov>; City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> 
Subject: Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St. We want to state our protest and 
opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently set for hearing on March 12, 2024" 
 

Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St.  
 
We want to state our protest and opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, 
currently set for hearing on March 12, 2024 
 
Dr. Stephen F. Hamilton 
Dr. Pamela Craven (Hamilton) 
3125 Via Esperanza, Edmond OK 73013-8929 
 
 
While we respect the developers and initial negations have begun much more time is need to 
satisfy our concerns. Let us be clear both parties have described sincere intentions of being good 
neighbors. Our initial requirements for such good relations include the following: 
 
1. Industrial uses proposed to be permitted under the PUD should not be allowed. Industrial uses, 
including outdoor industrial operations and storage (both allowed in I-2), are not compatible with multi-
family residential use. 
 
2. The access street to serve the Subject Property should be separated from the east boundary (with 
Esperanza) by not less than 200 feet. To allow the access street for the apartment complex and the 
industrial uses to the north to be located directly adjacent to the fence lines of homes in Esperanza 
would adversely impact the residents and the neighborhood.  
 
3. In order to allow a meaningful transition between the proposed apartment development and the 
Esperanza neighborhood, building height for the Subject Property should be limited to 2 stories and 30 
feet within 200 feet of the boundary of the Esperanza neighborhood.  
 
4. Maintain a 100 foot building setback along the east boundary of the Subject Property.  
 
5. Require sight-proof screening to consist of a minimum 10-foot high masonry wall along the entire east 
boundary of the Subject Property.  
 
6. Require the exterior building wall finish on all structures to consist of a minimum of 70% brick veneer, 
masonry, rock or stone.  
 
7. Require a maximum density for residential use of 12 dwelling units per acre.  
 
8. Require dumpster enclosures to be separated from the east boundary of the Subject Property by not 
less than 200 feet and to be fully sight-proof screened with a minimum 8 foot high brick, masonry or 
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stone veneer wall on three sides, and an 8 foot high sight proof gate on the 4th side. Also, restrict trash 
collection to reasonable daytime hours. 
 
9. Require installation of left turn lanes for east-bound traffic on NW 150th St. at the entrances to the 
Subject Property.  
 
10. Require installation of deceleration lanes for west-bound traffic on NW 150th St. at the entrances to 
the Subject Property. 
 



From: Sumit A. Walia
To: PL, Subdivision and Zoning
Cc: City Clerk Email; Ward8; Ward1; Ward2; Ward3; Ward4; Ward5; Ward6; Ward7
Subject: Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St
Date: Thursday, April 4, 2024 7:37:13 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from sumitokc@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

Dear City Council members

My name is Sumit Walia, and I am a homeowner in the Esperanza neighborhood. I am writing
in regards to the PUD-1979 application. At present the PUD has opposition from the
surrounding existing developments, including Tronox and the Esperanza neighborhood. The
neighborhood has retained attorney Mr. Work to represent our concerns with the development.
While we are supportive of a development, we want to ensure that any new development both
augments the progress of the locality, and is not done at an expense/detriment to the existing
developments. Mr. Work has identified areas that are of concern to our neighborhood and has
listed items that would mitigate any negative effects to our neighborhood. The items which the
Esperanza neighborhood has outlined that will lessen the negative impact to our neighborhood
has not been achieved. In addition to the items requested, there is a major concern of public
safety that has not been addressed, see below.

A major concern that has not been addressed by the development is the sensitive nature of
converting the land from an industrial use to residential. The land has been traditionally
industrial and maintained by a long-standing chemical company, Tronox. In the past, there has
been noted chemical exposure to the land on the north side of that property which has required
monitoring wells that serve as a safety measure for the northern boundary of the industrial
land and protect surrounding neighborhoods. To date PUD-1979 has not made any mention of
the sensitive nature of now converting a parcel of this land to residential and placing upwards
of 1000 residents in proximity to an active chemical company. There has been no mention of
soil testing for contamination of chemicals to date, nor has there been any plan for testing once
site work begins and the soil is disturbed, nor is there any plan of monitoring once the
development is done to ensure that there is no unintended chemical exposure to the residents
of that and surrounding area. An issue that compounds the risk of having a residential
community adjacent to an active chemical company is the proposed access road. The proposed
development is planning an access road that will be shared between the residents of the new
development and Tronox. This access road will run between the new residential development
and in very close proximity to the Esperanza neighborhood. Of concern is exposing current
residents and future residents to an industrial use road that will be transporting in high
frequency chemicals/chemical waste. Given this unusual proposal and the prior history of
chemical exposure to the surrounding land there has been no mention of the public safety risk
of such or as mentioned prior a plan to monitor for unintended chemical exposure to the
surrounding residents.

I trust the city council will weigh the aforementioned concerns and ensure that the city is
served by a development that fosters growth, does not detract from existing developments, and
ensures the public safety of the affected residents. Thank you for your time and concern in this
important matter.

Sincerely,
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Sumit Walia



From: lepardlvr8@aol.com <lepardlvr8@aol.com>  
Sent: Friday, February 9, 2024 12:46 PM 
To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov>; DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov> 
Cc: jkwork225@gmail.com 
Subject: Protest to PUD-1979: 3261 NW 150th St 
 

My name is Susan Emrich and I am Trustee of the Susan E Emrich Trust that owns 
residential property at 3001 Via Esperanza in the Esperanza Subdivision. I am 
protesting PUD-1979 as it is currently written and proposed. The current proposed 
PUD-1079 is not compatible for the surrounding area of 3261 NW 150th Street for the 
following reasons and I request the City Council to deny the PUD-1979 as it is currently 
proposed: 
  

1. I-2 industrial uses should be not be allowed. Industrial uses, including outdoor 
industrial operations and storage (both allowed in I-2), are not compatible with multi-
family residential use, proposed to be permitted under the PUD.  

2. The access street to serve the Subject Property should be separated from the east 
boundary (with Esperanza) by not less than 200 feet. To allow the access street for the 
apartment complex and the industrial uses to the north to be located directly adjacent to 
the fence lines of homes in Esperanza would adversely impact the residents and the 
neighborhood.  

3. In order to allow a meaningful transition between the proposed apartment 
development and the Esperanza neighborhood, building height for the Subject Property 
should be limited to 2 stories and 30 feet within 200 feet of the boundary of the 
Esperanza neighborhood.  

4. Maintain a 100 foot building setback along the east boundary of the Subject Property.  

5. Require sight-proof screening to consist of a minimum 10-foot high masonry wall 
along the entire east boundary of the Subject Property.  

6. Require the exterior building wall finish on all structures to consist of a minimum of 
70% brick veneer, masonry, rock or stone.  

7. Require a maximum density for residential use of 12 dwelling units per acre.  

8. Require dumpster enclosures to be separated from the east boundary of the Subject 
Property by not less than 200 feet and to be fully sight-proof screened with a minimum 8 
foot high brick, masonry or stone veneer wall on three sides, and an 8 foot high sight 
proof gate on the 4th side. Also, restrict trash collection to reasonable daytime hours.  
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9. Require installation of left turn lanes for east-bound traffic on NW 150th St. at the 
entrances to the Subject Property.  

10. Require installation of deceleration lanes for west-bound traffic on NW 150th St. at 
the entrances to the Subject Property. 
 
Thank you, 
Susan E Emrich 
 



From: Tracey Wills <twills@thewillsgrp.com>  
Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2024 12:07 PM 
To: DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov>; City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> 
Cc: JR & Susan Emrich JR & Susan Emrich <jremrich@reroofamerica.com>; jkwork225@gmail.com 
Subject: Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St." and "I want to state my protest and 
opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently set for hearing on March 12, 2024 
 

WARNING: The sender of this email could not be validated and may not match the person in the "From" field.. 
 
OKC Planning Department and City Clerk, 
 
This is a written protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St. I want to state my protest and 
opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently set for hearing on March 12, 2024. I 
Tracey Wills, Managing Member of WE150th, LLC, is the adjacent property owner (UNPLTD PT SEC 01 
13N 4W) and within 300 feet of the proposed project and do not support the building project on 3261 
NW 150th. We strongly urge you to reconsider this proposed development. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tracey L. Wills, Managing Member  
WE150th, LLC 
2944 Via Esperanza 
Edmond, Oklahoma  73013 
 
405.833.4848 -mobile 
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From: Jeff Wills <jwills@thewillsgrp.com>  
Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2024 11:57 AM 
To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> 
Cc: JR Emrich <jremrich@reroofamerica.com>; jkwork225@gmail.com 
Subject: Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St." and "I want to state my protest and 
opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently set for hearing on March 12, 2024 
 

WARNING: The sender of this email could not be validated and may not match the person in the "From" field.. 
 
OKC Planning Department and City Clerk, 
 
This is a written protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St. I want to state my protest and 
opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently set for hearing on March 12, 2024. I 
Tracey Wills, Managing Member of WE150th, LLC, is the adjacent property owner (UNPLTD PT SEC 01 
13N 4W) and within 300 feet of the proposed project and do not support the building project on 3261 
NW 150th. We strongly urge you to reconsider this proposed development. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tracey L. Wills, Managing Member  
WE150th, LLC 
2944 Via Esperanza 
Edmond, Oklahoma  73013 
 
405.833.4848 -mobile 
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From: Jeff Wills <jwills@thewillsgrp.com>  
Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2024 11:56 AM 
To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> 
Cc: JR Emrich <jremrich@reroofamerica.com>; jkwork225@gmail.com 
Subject: Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St." and "I want to state my protest and 
opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently set for hearing on March 12, 2024" 
 

WARNING: The sender of this email could not be validated and may not match the person in the "From" field.. 
 
OKC Planning Department and City Clerk, 
 
This is a written protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St. I want to state my protest and 
opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently set for hearing on March 12, 2024. I 
Jeff Wills, trustee of the Jeff Wills Living Trust, is the homeowner in the Via Esperanza neighborhood 
located at 3148 Via Esperanza and do not support the building project on 3261 NW 150th. We strongly 
urge you to reconsider this proposed development. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jeff Wills, Trustee  
Jeff M. Wills Living Trust 
3148 Via Esperanza 
Edmond, Oklahoma  73013 
 
405.409.1303-mobile 
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From: Viral Doshi <viralkdoshi@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 13, 2024 6:54 PM 
To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> 
Subject: I want to state my protest and opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently 
set for hearing on March 12, 2024 
 

 
To, 
City Clerk 
 
Subject: To protect against PUD-1979  
 
Name: Viral Doshi & Gargi Shah 
 
We are the the owner of 3248 Via Esperanza, Edmond, OK 73013 where we are building our 
residence currently.  
 
Our property is located within 300 feet of  the West boundary of the proposed 
development and very close to the proposed entry way to the proposed development 
property. This project will cause significant issues with safety and privacy as it is very close 
from the west boundary of the esperanza. Even if the development is allowed, there should 
be more distance from the west boundary and at least 10 feet boundary wall and they 
should be limited to only 2 story construction to decrease the density.  
 
We would sincerely appreciate your help.  
 
 
 
 
--  
Regards, 
Viral Doshi  & Gargi Shah  
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From: David Freymiller <david@freymiller.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, January 10, 2024 1:51 PM 
To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> 
Subject: PUD 1979 
 

My name is David Freymiller and I live at 3237 Via Esperanza Edmond OK 73013. I would like to file a 
protest to this application for a Zoning change that is to be voted on January 30th. The current site plan 
shown on PUD 1979 shows that the apartment main driveway is within 15 feet of our west fence line, so 
the noise from the traffic will be bad. I’m also opposed to a 3 story, high density apartment complex 
within a few feet of our boundary. With 3 story apartments so close to the boundary it will take away 
any privacy we have now. Please consider these arguments and I ask to put yourself in our shoes on how 
this would affect you. Thank you for your time and consideration of this matter.  
 
David Freymiller 
President/CEO 
D&M Carriers, LLC dba Freymiller 
Direct Line: 405-792-8001 
Direct Fax:  405-792-8301 
david@freymiller.com 
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From: David Freymiller <david@freymiller.com>  
Sent: Friday, February 2, 2024 4:35 PM 
To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov>; DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov> 
Subject: Protest To PUD 1979 Located at 3261 NW 150th St 
 

 
My name is David Freymiller and I live at 3237 Via Esperanza Edmond OK 73013. I am a trustee of the 
Freymiller Family trust that owns the property. Our home is located approximately 300 feet from the 
East property line for 3261 NW 150th Street. I want to state my protest and opposition to PUD-1979, 
located at 3621 NW 150th street currently set for hearing on March 12th, 2024. Thank you for your time 
and consideration of this matter.  
 
 
David Freymiller 
President/CEO 
D&M Carriers, LLC dba Freymiller 
Direct Line: 405-792-8001 
Direct Fax:  405-792-8301 
david@freymiller.com 
 

 
 
 

 Some people who received this message don't often get email from david@freymiller.com. Learn why this is 
important 
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Some people who received this message don't often get email from david@freymiller.com. Learn why this is important

From: Simpson, Amy K
To: Hurst, Paula J; Smiley, Dena L
Subject: FW: Protest To PUD 1979 Located at 3261 NW 150th St
Date: Monday, February 5, 2024 7:23:24 AM
Attachments: image001.png

 
 

From: Martin, Debi A <Debi.Martin@okc.gov> On Behalf Of Ward5
Sent: Sunday, February 4, 2024 6:21 AM
To: David Freymiller <david@freymiller.com>
Cc: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov>
Subject: RE: Protest To PUD 1979 Located at 3261 NW 150th St
 
Amy, please record this email as a protest to this PUD.
 
Thanks
Debi Martin
 

From: David Freymiller <david@freymiller.com> 
Sent: Friday, February 2, 2024 5:24 PM
To: Ward1 <ward1@okc.gov>; Ward2 <ward2@okc.gov>; Ward3 <ward3@okc.gov>; Ward4
<ward4@okc.gov>; Ward5 <ward5@okc.gov>; Ward6 <ward6@okc.gov>; Ward7
<ward7@okc.gov>; Ward8 <ward8@okc.gov>; mayor@okc.goc
Subject: Protest To PUD 1979 Located at 3261 NW 150th St
 

 
My name is David Freymiller and I live at 3237 Via Esperanza Edmond OK 73013. I am a trustee of
the Freymiller Family trust that owns the property. Our home is located approximately 300 feet from

the East property line for 3261 NW 150th Street. I want to state my protest and opposition to PUD-

1979, located at 3621 NW 150th street currently set for hearing on March 12th, 2024. I have included
below my reasons for this protest. Thank you for your time and consideration of this matter.
 
1. I-2 industrial uses should be not be allowed. Industrial uses, including outdoor industrial
operations and storage (both allowed in I-2), are not compatible with multi-family residential use,
proposed to be permitted under the PUD.
2. The access street to serve the Subject Property should be separated from the east boundary (with
Esperanza) by not less than 200 feet. To allow the access street for the apartment complex and the
industrial uses to the north to be located directly adjacent to the fence lines of homes in Esperanza
would adversely impact the residents and the neighborhood.
3. In order to allow a meaningful transition between the proposed apartment development and the
Esperanza neighborhood, building height for the Subject Property should be limited to 2 stories
within 200 feet of the boundary of the Esperanza neighborhood.
4. Maintain a 100 foot building setback along the east boundary of the Subject Property.
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5. Require a minimum 10-foot high masonry wall along the entire east boundary of the Subject
Property for privacy.
 
David Freymiller
President/CEO
D&M Carriers, LLC dba Freymiller
Direct Line: 405-792-8001
Direct Fax:  405-792-8301
david@freymiller.com
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Hurst, Paula J

From: Simpson, Amy K
Sent: Monday, February 5, 2024 7:23 AM
To: Hurst, Paula J; Smiley, Dena L
Subject: FW: Protest to PUD-1979 at 3261 NW 150th We wish to state our protest to PUD-1979, set for 

hearing March 12, 2024.

 
 

From: James Seikel <jlseikel@gmail.com>  
Sent: Sunday, February 4, 2024 5:39 PM 
To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> 
Subject: Protest to PUD‐1979 at 3261 NW 150th We wish to state our protest to PUD‐1979, set for hearing March 12, 
2024. 
 

James & Donna Seikel, trustee's of the property located at 15401 Via Serena,Edmond, Ok 73013, which is within 300 feet 
and adjacent to the PUD‐1979 property line, wish to give  notice of our objection and opposition to proposed 
/preliminary plat plan set for hearing March 12, 2024. 

  You don't often get email from jlseikel@gmail.com. Learn why this is important  
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	Protest to PUD-1979
	PUD-1976 - Lynn North
	From: Lynn North <northlynn@yahoo.com>  Sent: Tuesday, January 30, 2024 2:14 PM To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov>; subdivisioningandzoning@okc.gov Subject: SW 29th between Sara & Mustang Development PUD-1976

	PUD-1979 - George Browning
	PUD-1979 - J Chris Hummel
	PUD-1979 - JR Emrich
	From: J. R. Emrich <jremrich@reroofamerica.com>  Sent: Monday, February 12, 2024 4:23 PM To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov>; DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov> Cc: 'Kelly Work' <jkwork225@gmail.com> Subject: RE: Protest to...
	Addressed to City Clerk and Planning Commission,
	The Esperanza Owners Association (HOA) owns adjoining common area property to 3261 NW 150th St and is submitting this protest regarding PUD-1979: 3261 NW 150th St. The Board of Directors for Esperanza Owners Association believes that PUD-1979 in it’s ...
	1. I-2 industrial uses should be not be allowed. Industrial uses, including outdoor industrial operations and storage (both allowed in I-2), are not compatible with multi-family residential use, proposed to be permitted under the PUD.
	2. The access street to serve the Subject Property should be separated from the east boundary (with Esperanza) by not less than 200 feet. To allow the access street for the apartment complex and the industrial uses to the north to be located directly ...
	3. In order to allow a meaningful transition between the proposed apartment development and the Esperanza neighborhood, building height for the Subject Property should be limited to 2 stories and 30 feet within 200 feet of the boundary of the Esperanz...
	4. Maintain a 100 foot building setback along the east boundary of the Subject Property.
	5. Require sight-proof screening to consist of a minimum 10-foot high masonry wall along the entire east boundary of the Subject Property.
	6. Require the exterior building wall finish on all structures to consist of a minimum of 70% brick veneer, masonry, rock or stone.
	7. Require a maximum density for residential use of 12 dwelling units per acre.
	8. Require dumpster enclosures to be separated from the east boundary of the Subject Property by not less than 200 feet and to be fully sight-proof screened with a minimum 8 foot high brick, masonry or stone veneer wall on three sides, and an 8 foot h...
	9. Require installation of left turn lanes for east-bound traffic on NW 150th St. at the entrances to the Subject Property.
	10. Require installation of deceleration lanes for west-bound traffic on NW 150th St. at the entrances to the Subject Property
	Respectfully Submitted by Esperanza Board of Directors,
	George Browning, Jeff Wills, Skip Tangner, J.R. Emrich, Lindsey Hall Wiist


	PUD-1979 - JSmith
	From: Smith, Jeffrey (OUH) <Jeffrey.Smith@ouhealth.com>  Sent: Monday, February 5, 2024 8:11 AM To: DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov>; City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> Cc: debra.smith0521@gmail.com; J. R. Emrich <jremrich@r...

	PUD-1979 - Katrina  Coshow_J Kelly Work Atty
	PUD-1979 - Levi and Liz Onwuchuruba
	PUD-1979 - Melissa Keplinger
	Kiplinger
	From: Melissa Keplinger <mkeplinger@ryanwhaley.com>  Sent: Tuesday, April 2, 2024 1:35 PM To: PL, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov>; City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> Cc: Stephen Jantzen <sjantzen@ryanwhaley.com>; Grant Lucky <g...

	240402 Tronox Protest to City re PUD-1979 w Exs
	240402 Tronox Protest to City re PUD-1979 w Exs.pdf
	240402 Tronox Protest to City re PUD-1979 wo exhibits.pdf
	Ex 1 _ 2008 Lone Oak - Tronox Declaration.pdf
	Ex 2_Proposed development_revised.pdf

	Exhibit 2.pdf


	PUD-1979 - Mo Akand - Duplicate
	PUD-1979 - Mohammad Akand
	From: mohammad akand <akand1@yahoo.com>  Sent: Sunday, February 18, 2024 12:25 PM To: DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov>; City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> Subject: Protest to PUD-1979

	PUD-1979 - Moses Tita
	PUD-1979 - Ryan Samples
	PUD-1979 - Steve Hamilton
	From: Steve Hamilton <steve.hamilton67@yahoo.com>  Sent: Monday, February 12, 2024 7:38 PM To: DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov>; City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> Subject: Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St. W...

	PUD-1979 - Sumit Walia
	PUD-1979 - Susan Emrich
	From: lepardlvr8@aol.com <lepardlvr8@aol.com>  Sent: Friday, February 9, 2024 12:46 PM To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov>; DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov> Cc: jkwork225@gmail.com Subject: Protest to PUD-1979: 3261 NW 15...

	PUD-1979 - Tracey and Jeff Willis
	From: Tracey Wills <twills@thewillsgrp.com>  Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2024 12:07 PM To: DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov>; City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> Cc: JR & Susan Emrich JR & Susan Emrich <jremrich@reroofamerica....
	From: Jeff Wills <jwills@thewillsgrp.com>  Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2024 11:57 AM To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> Cc: JR Emrich <jremrich@reroofamerica.com>; jkwork225@gmail.com Subject: Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St." a...
	From: Jeff Wills <jwills@thewillsgrp.com>  Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2024 11:56 AM To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> Cc: JR Emrich <jremrich@reroofamerica.com>; jkwork225@gmail.com Subject: Protest to PUD-1979; located at 3261 NW 150th St." a...

	PUD-1979 - Viral Doshi
	From: Viral Doshi <viralkdoshi@gmail.com>  Sent: Wednesday, March 13, 2024 6:54 PM To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> Subject: I want to state my protest and opposition to PUD-1979, located at 3261 NW 150th St, currently set for hearing on March...

	PUD-1979 Freymiller1
	From: David Freymiller <david@freymiller.com>  Sent: Wednesday, January 10, 2024 1:51 PM To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov> Subject: PUD 1979

	PUD-1979 Freymiller2
	From: David Freymiller <david@freymiller.com>  Sent: Friday, February 2, 2024 4:35 PM To: City Clerk Email <CityClerk@okc.gov>; DS, Subdivision and Zoning <Subdivisionandzoning@okc.gov> Subject: Protest To PUD 1979 Located at 3261 NW 150th St

	PUD-1979 Freymiller3
	PUD-1979 -George Browning
	PUD-1979 JSeikel
	PUD-1979 Sumit Walia



